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On April 25th, 1993, the March on
Washington for Lesbian, Gay and Bi
Equal Rights and Liberation saw an
estimated 1 million people gather in

Washington, D. C. Speakers and
performers at the rally included the

Indigo Girls, Melissa Etheridge,
RuPaul, Nancy Pelosi, and Madonna.

Scarsdale resident Sydney Stern
was at the March and wrote about

her experience in the Scarsdale
Inquirer on June 4th, 1993. 

Members of the Women's Issues
Club of the Scarsdale High School

attended the March, and upon their
return mounted a poster campaign

on behalf of LGBTQ+ rights. The
campaign was initially halted by

administration but was eventually
allowed to move forward.
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The issue of LGBTQ+ rights re-emerged in the spring of 1996. Louise
Wollman published a series of three articles in the Scarsdale

Inquirer, focusing on the experiences of LGBTQ+ students at the
Scarsdale High School. 
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The first article focused on the difficulty of
coming out, especially to parents. The second  
featured two anonymous recent graduates of

Scarsdale High School. Both said they
experienced homophobia while students
there. They described an atmosphere of

"liberal homophobia" where a a facade of
acceptance covered a deeper level of

discomfort or even disgust. Appropriately, the
third article focused on efforts to combat

homophobia at the High School, spearheaded
by Scarsdale teacher and psychologist Dr.

Ernest Collabolletta and Dr. Stephen Hartman,
one of the school's youth outreach workers.

While most responses to the series of articles
were positive, there were two individuals who

expressed their disapproval.
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The Straight and Gay Alliance,
a High School club formed in

1996, was featured in a
Scarsdale Inquirer article in

December, 1998. Posters put up
by the group for Pride Month
that year were torn down and

replaced with homophobic
signs. 

In 1999, local churches and synagogues
wrestled with the issue of homosexual

unions. Rev. Donald Steele of Hitchcock
Presbyterian Church, Rev. Philip Washburn
of Scarsdale Congregational Church, and

Rabbi Stephen Klein of Scarsdale Synagogue
all said they would be willing to perform

some form of commitment ceremony, but
stressed that it would need to differ from a

marriage ceremony. On the other hand, Mon.
William Smith of IHM and Rabbi Velvi

Buttman of Chabad Lubovitch of Westchester
County both said that they could not bless a

homosexual union.

In March of 1999 the PT Council
held a program "Breaking Through
the Wall of Silence: A Conversation
About Sexual Orientation." Resident
Helen Fitzgerald did not approve of
the "homosexual activist agenda."
Since 1999 this country has seen
many victories for LGBTQ+ rights.

Gay marriage has been established
as a constitutional right by the

Supreme Court. Now the rights of
trans and non-binary people are on

the front lines of the national
debate. While the pushback may
seem disheartening, reflecting on
the gains made since the turn of
the century demonstrates that

change is possible.


